


MEMORANDUM 
 
SUBJECT: Comments on draft report “Coal Ash Impoundment – Site Assessment Draft 

Report – Coyote Station – Otter Tail Power Company – Beulah, North Dakota.” 
 
DATE: July 3, 2012 
 

Comments: 

1. On page 45, section 5.2, the "Poor" rating should be attributed to the Nelson Pond only.  Neither 
condition rating nor hazard potential rating (section 3.8) should be given to the Ash Pond or the 
Sluice Pond as both are incised. 

2. On page 12, Section 3.4 “Hydrology and Hydraulics,” it would be advantageous for the report to 
speak to information available for overtopping and the direct presence or absence of this 
information as provided to contractor. It is EPA’s concern that without a formal H/H study 
speaking to potential of overtopping in a design storm event, there exists an unidentified risk of 
overtopping and subsequent impoundment breach in a design storm event. 

3. On page 12, Section 3.5 “Geotechnical Considerations,” it may be advantageous to provide a 
table with any calculated factors of safety from analyses along with respective mini mum 
acceptable factors of safety for respective impoundments and loading conditions. 

4. On page 13, section 3.5, last paragraph, the statement "No seismic loading evaluations were 
available and should be completed." should be amended to include "for the Nelson Pond only" 
as the other two ponds are both incised and do not require stability analyses, seismic or static. 

5. Section 3.4, "Hydrology and Hydraulics" should not be the place for the hazard potential rating, 
this discussion should remain in section 3.8, "Hazard Classification." 

6. Section 4.2.2, indicates that the "crest of the pond perimeter was in Fair condition," however, 
the bullets under this section do not indicate a rationale for the term "fair." 

7. On page 18, second line of section 4.3.1, replace "Ffair" with "fair." 
8. The text of the report should discuss the presence or absence of monitoring equipment. 

 
 
 

 


















